21 May 1982

I am writing on behalf of the Prime Minister to thank you for your letter of 20 May.

I confirm that the Prime Minister will be at the Special Waiting Room at Heathrow Airport, London (South) on Monday 7 June by not later than 5.40 pm.

I note that day dress with a hat will be worn.

C.S.

Lt-Col Sir John Johnson, KCVO, MC.

16

c Doks +

LORD CHAMBERLAIN'S OFFICE.

ST JAMES'S PALACE SWI

20th May, 1982

My dear Prime Minister.
Visit of

The President of the

United States of America

and Mrs. Reagan

Arrival - Monday, 7th June, 1982

I write to inform you that The Duke of Edinburgh will, on behalf of The Queen, meet The President of the United States of America and Mrs. Reagan upon their Arrival at Heathrow Airport - London (South) at 6.00 p.m. on Monday, 7th June.

The Queen wishes you, as Prime Minister, to be present on this occasion and to arrive at the Special Waiting Room at Heathrow Airport - London (South) by not later than 5.40 p.m.

Day Dress with a Hat will be worn.

I shall be grateful for an early acknowledgement of this letter.

CLOSED UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000

Your sinterely

John Johnson

The Rt. Hon. Margaret Thatcher, MP., 10 Downing Street, London, S.W.1.